

Direct Dial: (416) 216-4771 Direct Fax: (416) 216-3930 ataylor@ogilvyrenault.com

SENT BY E-MAIL

Toronto, February 26, 2008

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street Suite 2700 PO Box 2319 Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: EB-2007-0761

Lakefront Utilities Inc.

On behalf of Lakefront Utilities Inc. ("LUI") we are writing to advise the Board that LUI is still in the process of preparing its final submissions in the above-referenced matter. LUI expects to file its final submissions by Friday, February 29th, 2008. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.

Yours very truly,

Andrew Taylor

AT/mej

London